THE STATE OF ARIZONA



GAME AND FISH DEPARTMENT

5000 W. CAREFREE HIGHWAY PHOENIX, AZ 85086-5000 (602) 942-3000 • www.azgfd.gov GOVERNOR
JANET NAPOLITANO
COMMISSIONERS
CHAIRMAN, MICHAEL M GOLIGHTLY, FLAGSTAFF
WILLIAM H MCLEAN, GOLD CANYON
BOB HERNBRODE, TJLCSON
JENNIFER L MARTIN, PHOENIX
ROBERT R. WOODHOUSE, ROLL
DIRECTOR
DUANE L SHROUFE
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

STEVE K. FERRELL

F

December 17, 2007

The Honorable Janet Napolitano Governor of Arizona 1700 West Washington Phoenix, Arizona 85007

Re: Arizona Game & Fish Commission Position on I-10 Phoenix/Tucson Bypass Study

Dear Governor Napolitano:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of a recent position taken by the Arizona Game & Fish Commission (AZGFC) regarding the I-10 bypass. On December 7, 2007 the AZGFC took a position of opposition to the proposed I-10 bypass described at several recent public meetings. The AZGFC recommends that all possible infrastructure upgrades of the current I-10 freeway be taken into consideration prior to moving forward with the construction of an I-10 bypass.

Sincerely,

Michael M. Golightly, Chairman

Arizona Game and Fish Commission

MMG:rst

cc: Arizona Game and Fish Commissioners

michael in Solytithy

Duane L. Shroufe, Director Victor Mendez, Director

THE STATE OF ARIZONA

GAME AND FISH DEPARTMENT

5000 W. CAREFREE HIGHWAY PHOENIX, AZ 85086-5000 (602) 942-3000 • WWW.AZGFD.GOV GOVERNOR
JANET NAPOLITANO
COMMISSIONERS
CHARRAN, MICHAEL M. GOLIGHTLY, FLAGSTAFF
WILLIAM H. MCLEAN, GOLD CANYON
BOB HERNBRODE, TUCSON
JENNIFER L. MARTIN, PHOENIX
ROBERT R. WOODHOUSE, ROLL
DIRECTOR
DUANE L. SHROUFE
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

STEVE K. FERRELL



December 17, 2007

Mr. Victor Mendez, Director Arizona Department of Transportation 206 South 17th Avenue Phoenix, Arizona 85007 Mail Drop 100A

Re: Arizona Game & Fish Commission Position on I-10 Phoenix/Tucson Bypass Study

Dear Mr. Mendez:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of a recent position taken by the Arizona Game & Fish Commission (AZGFC) regarding the I-10 bypass. On December 7, 2007 the AZGFC took a position of opposition to the proposed I-10 bypass described at several recent public meetings. The AZGFC recommends that all possible infrastructure upgrades of the current I-10 freeway be taken into consideration prior to moving forward with the construction of an I-10 bypass.

Sincerely,

Michael M. Golightly, Chairman

Arizona Game and Fish Commission

Thickord in Solytithing

MMG:rst

cc: Arizona Game and Fish Commissioners

Duane L. Shroufe, Director